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The following petition, comprising 84 signatures, has been submitted by Mr G 
Nickson, Sadlers Way, Hertford: 
 

“We, the undersigned, call on East Herts District Council to install 
appropriate traffic calming measures on The Ridgeway road way, Sele 
Farm, Hertford opposite the Ridgeway Local Park to safeguard local 
residents visiting the park.” 

 
The petition has been referred to the Highways Panel in accordance with the 
Council’s procedures.  However, the petitioner has asked to address Council, 
in any case, on the basis of the wider community safety issues raised by the 
petition.  The lead petitioner has stated in his covering letter that “traffic 
calming and consequent road safety should be a concern of the whole 
Council not simply the Highways Panel.  As the planning authority for the 
park; EHDC should also have considered safe access to the park, particularly 
for children and young people.  In this regard access means safe routes 
to/from the park to the rest of Sele Farm estate across the Ridgeway 
roadway.” 
 
 
 
 
 
Note 
Members are reminded that the lead petitioner is permitted to address 
Council for up to three minutes.  The relevant Executive Member will respond 
to the petition.  There is no provision for any general debate by Members, 
however, local ward Members may comment if they wish. 


